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North Carolina Immunization Program Transportation Guidance for Vaccines 
Transportation of vaccines should be a rare occurrence and expected length of transport should be less than 30 minutes. 

If transport must occur, provider must use a thermometer with a current and valid certificate of calibration. It is 

strongly recommended that a digital data logger be used to transport vaccine. 

 
Short-dated vaccine may be transferred to another NCIP provider with the approval of the NCIP and if the cold chain 

can be maintained. Providers must notify the NCIP of any vaccine doses that will expire before they can be 

administered at least four months before the expiration date to avoid restitution for improper inventory management.   

Providers must coordinate with the NCIP to transfer and document the transfer of vaccine between providers. Vaccine 

transfers between providers can occur only after receiving approval from the NCIP. 
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